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• The proposed major site plan is for the development of

two buildings totaling 28,600 square feet. The proposed

project will have its access from Commerce Center

Drive. The use will consist of a one-story daycare facility

of 10,000 square feet and an 18,600 square foot two

story building with office and/or retail uses.

Proposed Project



• Owner – PSL Commercial Holdings II, LLC

• Applicant – Redtail Design Group

• Location – The property is generally located east side

of Commerce Center Drive and the northwest corner of

the I-95 and Crosstown Parkway.

• Existing Use – Vacant.

Applicant and Owner



Aerial

Direction Existing Use

North Vacant

South Vacant / Crosstown Parkway

East Vacant / I-95

West Verano Development



Future Land Use

Direction Future Land Use

North RGC – Residential Golf Course 

South CG – General Commercial

East CG – General Commercial

West RGC – Residential Golf Course 



Zoning

Direction Zoning

North PUD – Planned Unit Development

South PUD – Planned Unit Development

East PUD – Planned Unit Development

West PUD – Planned Unit Development



Site Plan



Elevation 

Rendering
10,000 SF 

Daycare



Elevation 

Rendering
18,600 SF 

Office/Retail 

Building



• The proposed office, retail, and daycare uses are consistent

with the permitted uses of the PUD zoning district.

• The proposed building elevations comply with the Citywide

Design Standards

• Building setback lines depicted on site plan are consistent with

the PUD requirements.

Zoning Review



This development with the Traffic Impact Statement was 
reviewed by City Staff.

Per ITE Trip Generation Manual, 11th Edition, this 
development predicts 159 PM Peak Hour trips to be 
generated. These trips will be distributed over two 
proposed driveways.

No improvements to the existing roadways are needed as 
a result of the proposed site plan.

Traffic Impact Statement



CRITERIA FINDINGS

NATURAL RESOURCE PROTECTION The property has been cleared and includes no 

native upland, wetlands, or wildlife habitat.

FIRE DISTRICT Access location (external and internal) has 

been reviewed by the Fire District for safety 

purposes

PUBLIC ART Public Art is required for this site. The 

applicant has submitted the initial 

application stating that they plan to 

contribute to the art fund. 

Other



The Site Plan Review Committee recommended approval at their regular
meeting of June 14, 2023.

Recommendation


